U.S, Department 404 Seventh Street, SW
of Transportation Washington, DC 20590

Agsigned Recall No. 04¥-320 by the
Nationat Highwray Traflic Safety Administration

Pert 573 Report Date: July 01, 2004 Dste Faxed: July 09, 2004
MANUFACTURER: General Motors Corporation

MANUFACTURER CONTACT:  Gay Kent, Director, Product Investigations
FAX: 586-947-2318

SURJECT: 1,792 GM 2004 GMC Savana and Chevrolet Express vans manufactured
from May 18 throngh May 25, 2004, Certaln vehicles were built with a transmission
shift eable assembly that may separate. If the cable assembly separates, the
transmission shift lever position and the transmission indieator may no longer
correlate. If this were to occur the vehicle may move In a direction not anticipated by
the driver and will resnlt in a possible vehicle crash withouot prior warning. &M Recali
No. 04081,

This is en acknowledpment for this recall. A formal acknowledgment letter will be written
only if we have additional comments or concerns.

I have reviewed your proposed dealer bulletin and owner letter and they meet the requirements
of Part 577,

As stated in Part 573.6, submission of the first of 8ix consecutive quarterly status repors is
required within one month afler the close of the calendar quarter in which ootification to
purchasers occnrs. Ag stated in your report, owner notification is expected to begin during
August 2004. Therefore, the first quarterly report will be due by October 30, 2004,

Please let me know when the actual mailing takes place and, as usual, provide this office with
final copies of all documents relating to the recall.

If you have any questions, please call:

Patricia Wallace, Safety Defects Analyst on (202) 366-5232 or
Geotge Person, Chief on (202) 366-35210
or Fax at (202) 3566-7882

or ¢-mail at Patricia, Wallacc@nhtsa dot.gov
Recall Management Division



